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Corporal punishment in the home

Corporal punishment is lawful in the home. Children have limited protection from violence under the Indonesian Penal Code, and article 18(2) of the Constitution states: “Children shall enjoy all rights that are universally recognised, as well as all those that are enshrined in international conventions normally ratified or approved by the State.” As at April 2005, a draft Domestic Violence Law was under discussion and a Children’s Code was being drafted with the support of UNICEF.

In a survey by UNICEF of more than 500 children aged 9-17 years, carried out in 2001, 53% said “my parents beat me when I do something wrong”; 44% said that people hit each other in their homes; and while 87% of children found it easy to talk to their teachers about school related problems, among the remaining children 34% stated the reason they found it difficult to talk to teachers was because “they beat me”.

Corporal punishment outside the home
Corporal punishment is lawful in schools. A draft Education policy refers to the “promotion of nonviolent and positive disciplining methods in schools” and the Ministry of Education is committed to addressing the issue of corporal punishment.

Corporal punishment is unlawful in the penal system.

There is no explicit prohibition in legislation of corporal punishment in alternative care settings.

We have no information relating to situations of employment.

There have been no recommendations by human rights treaty monitoring bodies. In light of the Committee’s General Comment No. 8 on “The right of the child to protection from corporal punishment and other cruel or degrading forms of punishment” and taking into account the recommendation in the UN Secretary General’s Study on violence against children that all corporal punishment of children be prohibited by 2009, we hope the Committee will strongly recommend the state party explicitly prohibit corporal punishment in all settings, including within the family.

� UNICEF, 2001, Speaking Out! Voices of Children and Adolescents in East Asia and the Pacific
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